Four Winds Campground

Members Meeting

12 June 2021

Roll call of Officers: President Skip Dawson, Vice President & Security Director Wayne Deviers, EPC
Debbie Libby, Assistant Treasurer Roxanne Hammond

l. Call to order
Pledge of Allegiance

Roll call of Officers: President Skip Dawson, Vice President & Security Director Wayne Deviers, EPC
Debbie Libby, Assistant Treasurer Roxanne Hammond

1l APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Minutes were distributed and reviewed by the membership. There was no request for changes. A
motion was made to properly second and accept the agenda as written. Motion carried.

1. REPORTS of Officers:

President:

Voting on bi-laws updated for lots being combined was voting on today.

Cost on mailing out for voting and copies of the new updates on bi-law was $900..00
Vote was done and counted there was 80 for and 6 against.

New by-law was passed (No combining of lots into one for paying only one member fee.)
We will have a new time for the gates to be open for trash dump on Saturday and Sunday
On 10 July will be voting for bi-laws about golf cart, side by sides etc.

Request for bi-laws pgl5 general section 2 who can service on bi-laws communites.

BOD member vote for whom will be on BOD board is 14 Aug.

Vice President Wayne Deviers:

e New Business: boating was stolen.

e Need Security one more person

e Sterling is the Security officer we hired

e New law in affect for dogs can’t be tide out after (June — September) for more then 15 minutes
at time or animal service will come in and take the dog away.

e The golf course 9 holes should be opened by July 1

e Flags are need for the golf course



e Need more employees for golf course
Inter area we are having more camper in. We are more people in and update power for the inter area.

About the new elect boxes you may on for your own lot and the four winds will install it but when you
leave the boxes stay here.

Debbie Libby:

e Lots are being sold.
o Need help for clean up on lots

Meeting adjourned



